
      The Jobes 
Church Planters to Fluvanna County, Virginia 

Sending church:  
Albemarle Baptist Church 

1685 Roslyn Ridge Rd. 
Charlottesville, VA 22901 

Pastor Marc Deloach 

July 7, 2025  

Dear Pastor and Church,  
 

A Blessed Month 
 

On June 8, we had a combined service with our sending church, Albemarle Baptist in 

Charlottesville, VA, so that we could have a baptism. What a blessing to see Matt baptized! 

Please pray for his discipleship in the coming months, that 

Satan would not hinder those meetings and that there 

would be growth.  

 

We also had two separate families visit for several services 

during June. Since January, we have visited every house in a 

six-mile radius around the church. Many of these houses 

received John and Romans from us last year, but we are 

endeavoring to go back and have more profitable visits. 

 

When we looked into doing Facebook live for our services 

last month, we discovered that we needed more followers in 

order to do that. Thanks to everyone who helped to get us 

over the 100 mark! This last Sunday we were able to post our Sunday night service. 

 

During our trip to see Scot’s family in Oklahoma in June, the MacAvoys filled in for us for 

several services. What a blessing they were to us and to FBBC! 

 

 

 



Our Trip 

 

Our trip to Oklahoma to visit Scot’s family was filled with good times and also some 

unexpected events, such as our car being broken into. Thankfully, not much of value was in 

it; jumper cables and umbrellas can be easily replaced. We were grateful that no real damage 

occurred. Last month we asked prayer for the salvation of Scot’s grandmother (Nonnie). 

Although we prayed for a clear opportunity to witness to her during our visit, she was very 

quick to shut down any mention of salvation. We do know that all three of her sons have 

witnessed to her, and we are praying that her eyes would be opened and her heart softened 

before it is eternally too late. Overall, we enjoyed our trip but are delighted to be back home! 

 

Upcoming Events 

This coming Sunday, July 13, is our annual Love 

Your Neighbor Sunday. The people are helping 

with a lunch following the service, and we have set 

a goal to exceed our highest attendance yet. Many 

invites have gone out, and many more will go out 

this week as we follow up with prospects, mail 

invitations, and continue to door-knock. Please 

pray for our preparation, for the hearts of those 

who receive the invites, and for the gospel to be 

clearly proclaimed and heard on this special day.  

 

Other upcoming evangelistic outreaches include the county fair on August 14-16, as well as 

Fork Union Day on September 19. Please pray that we will have wisdom as we prepare for 

these events in knowing how best to give out the gospel to the community. 

 

We so need and appreciate your prayers for our family and for Foundations Bible Baptist 

Church. 

In His service,  
Scot and Julie Jobe  
FOUNDATIONS BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH  
P.O. Box 474 Palmyra, VA 22963 
(434) 270-4894 
 www.foundationsbaptistfluvanna.org 

 


